

Chief Executive Gavin Boyd

13 March 2019

Parents/Guardians of Academy Primary School

Dear Parent/Guardian

Development Proposal No 575 – Academy Primary School

The Education Authority is proposing to publish the undernoted proposal in accordance with Article 14 of the Education and Libraries (Northern Ireland) Order 1986:

Academy Primary School will increase its admissions and enrolment numbers from 56 to 58 and 395 to 406 respectively, with effect from 1 September 2019, or as soon as possible thereafter.

Under the above legislation, the Education Authority is obliged to consult with the parents, staff and Governors of Academy Primary School.

If you wish to make any comments on the above proposal you should forward your response not later than **20 April 2019.** Any responses which you wish to make in relation to this proposal should be returned to the address below or by email to Stephen.Martin2@eani.org.uk. The Authority will consider all written responses received during the consultation process.

Please note that any letters of objection or support may be published on the Department of Education's website, with appropriate redactions, if they are included in full in the submission on which the outcome of the proposal is decided.

For your information, a draft Development Proposal, draft Case for Change document providing information on the Development Proposal and a consultation response paper can all be accessed via the following link:

https://www.eani.org.uk/school-management/area-planning/pre-publication-consultations

Comments on the proposal will be subject to the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Thank you for your help in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Martin Area Planning Officer

Goden Marto